St. Leonard's CE (A) First School Newsletter

Friday 18™ February 2022
‘From a tiny spark to a bright flame'

'In him was life: and life was the light of men. And the light shineth in darkness’. (John 1:4-5)
Headteacher: Mrs Kelly Stanesby Chair of governors: Mr Matthew Welton
Designated safeguarding lead: Mrs Kelly Stanesby,Deputy safeguarding leads: Mrs Julie Amos and

Miss Torr
Weekly Diary

NO AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE
Monday 28™ February 2022 INSET DAY
Tuesday 15" March 2022 Children return to school after half term
Pancake day Full uniform
Wednesday 2™ March 2022 Welly Wednesday, all pupils -PE kit all day
Welly Wednesday
Thursday 3™ March 2022 Come to school dressed as your favourite book character
World Book Day
Friday 4™ March 2022 PE kit
Fitness Friday!

Your lunch menu for the 28™ February 2022 - 4™ March 2022

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday
Sausage, Roast chicken, Sausage, chips, Fish fingers, chips,
mash, peas mashed green beans and peas and beans
and broccoli | potatoes, roast sweetcorn
potatoes,
carrots and
cabbage
Pancakes Sponge Chocolate brownie Ice cream
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Star Awards

Congratulations are sent out to the following children who won Star Award's this week:

Headteacher award

Star of the Week Sparks

Star of the Week Flickers

Star of the week Flames

Spark to a flame Sparks

Class

Spark to a flame Flickers
Class

Spark to a flame Flames
Class

Reading award Flickers
Maths award Flickers
Writing award Flames
Cooks award

Mrs Amos award

Alfie

Jacob

Kallum

Vienna

Olivia

Dylan

Jack S

Annie, Eva
Megan
Brea
Tobias

James
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Happy Birthday
A very Happy Birthday to Ewan who celebrates his birthday this week and also to Annie who has a birthday in the
half the holidays.
We hope you both have a lovely time.
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Phone calls home

Wow, wow, wow!
We're blown away (and not because of Storm Dudley and Eunicel)

There has been such amazing work in school this week with some of the children’s work really standing out to
the teachers and earning them a phone call home.

There have been children getting full marks in their spelling tests, full marks in their reading tests and lots of
amazing writing about Robin Hood and The Three Little Pigs!

Here are Rosa Bella, Alfie and Dylan showing of f their brilliant writing.




World Book Day - Thursday 3" March 2022

This year World Book Day is celebrating 25 years of bringing a love of reading to children and young
adults.

Their mission has always been to promote reading for pleasure. The message for all children this year is
"You are a reader.”

Children are invited to come to school dressed as their favourite book character on Thursday 3™ March
and bring their books to lifel

Thanks to National Book Tokens, each child will receive a £1 book token, which can be swapped for a free
World Book Day book or £1 off any other book. They can be used in most bookshops and supermarkets.
The tokens will be valid until 27th March 2022.

Random reading spot

Reading is the Key that Makes Learning Possible. Reading for pleasure is the basis of this and something
that we are all keen to encourage at St Leonard's. Even more fun is finding somewhere crazy to do that
reading! Find the most fun or unusual spot and in our half term competition. Ask an adult to take a
photograph of you and send it in to us via the school office.

There will be a prize for the best "random reading spot”




Gardening Club

Mr Brightman has very kindly said he will start a lunch time gardening club again after half term.
It has been some time since the garden has been pampered so he will need many helpers!

He has lots of seeds to sow and we also have a mission set by “"Leek allotment and garden holders
association.”

They very kindly donated this month by month guide book which will give the children an idea of what they

should be sowing and growing throughout the months of the year.

Once they have grown their fruit and vegetables they will be entered in to a School Garden Show which

will be judged and a winning piece of fruit or vegetable will be chosen.
The gardening club had great growing success producing grapes, tomatoes, and gooseberries.

Let's see if their growing and nurturing techniques can produce a prize winning specimen!

g’f % Alan Buckingham
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Academy photography

Please could all photograph orders been sent back in to school by the deadline of 7™ March.

Thank you.

sgcademy

photography Ltd




Dress as a Superhero Day

The children were really excited to dress up on Thursday and they all looked superb!

We had Wonder Woman, Captain America, Super girl, Bat girl, cat girl. The Incredible Hulk, Spider man,
Spider girl, footballers, vets and one child came dressed as their big brother.

Eleanor is unfortunately isolating at the minute so missed the Superhero day in school but mum sent in a
picture dressed up at home.

You look fabulous Eleanor and get well soon.




National Online Safety

What Parents Need to Know about Wink

Wink is a messaging app which allows children to connect and communicate with other users. In a similar style
to Tinder, Wink uses the swipe method for browsing profiles and accepting or declining them. Once two users
have accepted each other by swiping on each other's profile, they can then communicate and play games online
together. The fact that Wink allows children to share photos, personal information and their location with
other users has caused significant concern.

In the guide, you'll find tips on a number of potential risks such as grooming, cyberbullying and inappropriate
content.

Wink is @ messaging app which allows children to connect and communicate with
other users. In a similar style to Tinder, Wink uses the swipe method for browsing
profiles and accepting or declining them. Once two users have accepted each other by
swiping on one another’s profile, they can then communicate and play games online
together. The fact that Wink allows children to share photos, personal information
and their location with other users has caused significant concern.
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Pancake Day

The children return to school on Tuesday 15" March which is Pancake Day.
They will be partaking in our traditional Pancake Day race.
The children will be running and flipping to see who gets to the finish line first.

This is something that we have done at St Leonard's for many years, pandemic excluded, so it's good to bring it
back now things are getting back to near normal just for a bit of fun!

Where did pancake races come from?

The pancake race is thought to originate in the town of Olney in Buckinghamshire, England, where they still
host a traditional ladies-only race each year.

The Olney pancake race has been run since 1445, so there is no doubt that it is the spiritual home of the
event.

Whilst the reason for its invention is not certain, the most widely accepted tale is of a woman so busy making
pancakes that she was about to miss a church service. On hearing the church bells she ran out of the house
and had to flip the pancake in her pan to stop it burning on the way to the church.

The race in Olney has traditionally been run with the finishing line of the church steps, in keeping with this

story.
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Sparks

Sparks class have been busy this week learning The Post Man and The Fire Fighter songs which seems to have
inspired some of our little ones to choose their careers with Charlie wanting to be a fire fighter it would
seem!

The children's learning about Superheroes this term has encapsulated all aspects of the curriculum from RE -
How have super heroes brought about changes to our lives? History - Researching Super Heroes of the past,
ie. Ernest Shackleton, PSHE - Who do we know who is a real life Super Hero? and English - Writing Super
Hero character descriptions.

Next term’s topic is "Burps, bottoms and bile!” all about the body.

Sparks have also been joining in with creating Roy Litchenstein inspired pop art using cotton buds to
delicately dab their paint on to their pictures putting their fine motor skills to the test.
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Flickers

Flickers class finished of f decorating their willow heart wands with wool, ribbon and string on Welly Wednesday
and they looked very pretty indeed!




Flickers

Mrs Goldstraw has created a "British History Timeline" to depict all the things Flickers have been
learning about this year.

It starts as long ago as 43AD and the Roman conquest. It then moves on to the year 450 and the Egyptians.
In the year 793 the Vikings attacked Lindisfarne.

The timeline then jumps to 1066 and The Battle of Hastings, 1485 and the Tudors and 1603, the Stuarts and
William Shakespeare.

Moving on then to 1714 and the Georgian era, 1837 the Victorian era and 1902, the Edwardian era.

As you can see they have learnt about lots of really interesting topics delivered by someone who is really
passionate and knowledgeable about History, our very own Mrs Goldstraw.

Chronology

The arrangement of
events or dates in
the order of their

occurrence.




Flames

Flames class have been creating self portraits on their ipads using “key note" and in the style of pop artist Roy
Litchenstein.

They're so good we're sure you'll be able to tell who is who!




Parent Pay

Please may we politely ask that you check your Parent Pay balance over the half term holidays and settle any
outstanding payments.

Thank you.

l\f_?_ )

ParentPay

Happy Half Term

Have a lovely half term break and we will see the children back in school on Tuesday 15" March.




